Minutes of a meeting of Lamphey Community Council

held on 22 May 2017.
Present.
Ms Vince (Chair), Mrs Hodgson, Mr Parfitt, Mr Ridout, Mr Skeels and Mr White.
All the Members signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

In Attendance.
Mr Lewis

Clerk.
Apologies.
An apology for absence was received from Mrs Johnson-Bell.
Declaration of
There was no declaration of interest.
Interest.
Minutes.
The minutes of the meetings held on 24 April 2017 had been circulated to members. 



Resolved.  These minutes be signed as a correct record of the 


proceedings.

Matters Arising.


1. Lamphey Web Site. The Clerk reported that he had contacted Carl Davies at PCC who referred him to Mr Gareth Johnson. He has contacted Mr Johnson who stated that LCC could access and use their web site but the £500 grant received from them for setting up our web site via Mr R Baker may have to be repaid.

Resolved. It was agreed to go ahead with using the PCC web site at a cost of up to £500 but any cost over and above this would have to be referred back to Committee. 
2.  HMRC re PAYE system. The Clerk has contacted HMRC again and they are     unwilling to re-open our PAYE records and the Treasurer will have to use payroll software with a full payment submission. . 

Resolved.  The Clerk complete the Contract of Employment for discussion again at the next meeting. 
3. Defibrillator Notices of locations. The Clerk reported that he was awaiting confirmation in writing but a verbal quote has been received for 9 notices at a cost of £16.50 plus vat.
Resolved.  Since 6 notices have already been purchased in Freshwater East then 3 be ordered for Lamphey at £16.50 plus vat.
4. Updated assessment of the spend of monies given to the Village by the developers of the new estate.  A reply has been received from Sinead stating that her colleague is on leave from 24th May to the 4th June 2017 and could we suggest dated outside of those.

Resolved.  A reply be sent inviting both of them to our next monthly meeting being held on 26 June 2017.
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5. Annual Audit for year ending 31 March 2017. The Annual Return has been signed by the Internal Auditor. The Clerk has completed most of the additional forms which the Treasurer hadn’t completed but the information regarding the PAYE hasn’t been completed.
Resolved.  The Clerk complete this remaining information to the best of his ability.
6. New Traffic Order – Proposed waiting restrictions Lamphey. A copy of a letter from Mr S Thomas Head of Lamphey School to Ms Cath Ranson of PCC, including all our points raised, has been received.
Resolved. A copy be distributed to all Members.
7. Netting of manure transported on agricultural vehicles through Lamphey Village. A reply has been received from PCC stating that agricultural contractors transporting manure are not required to net their loads, however, there is a legal requirement to ensure cargo transported in vehicles or on a trailer is secure and doesn’t cause a hazard to other vehicles and pedestrians.
8. Road to Lamphey Palace. A reply has been received from PCC stating that they are currently drawing up a shortlist of Communities to be considered for a Safe Routes in Communities’ grant submission to Welsh Government to allow them to introduce a package of safe access improvement measures to add to and from local schools. Improved footways will form part of any such bid and our comments will be considered as part of the scheme selection process. Mr White stated that Lamphey Community Association had already sent in their comments and stated that a lot of people walk to Lamphey Palace and there is no room to walk safely on this road when large vehicles approach. Mr Ridout stated that it was a greater concern for pedestrians walking on the Ridgeway Road in Lamphey.

Resolved. Further information including the criteria on how to apply be requested.
9. Replies Awaited. Replies are awaited on the following matters-

1) Road on front of Lamphey School.

2) Jet Skis at Freshwater East.
3) Safety Meeting. An acknowledgement has been received.

4) Footpath over Lamphey Railway Bridge.
Resolved. The matter of Jet Skis at Freshwater East be referred to the Chief Executive of PCC due to a lack of progress on this matter.





.
10. Treasurer’s Report. No report was available.
11. Internal Auditor’s Report. No report was available.

12. Reports from Representatives on outside bodies.  Mr White reported that Lamphey Community Association is hoping to draw up a Village Action Plan with the assistance of Planed. Mr Skeels reported that the new mower has been received for use on Lamphey Recreation ground thanks to donations from LCC and LCA. 
Mr Ridout reported at the recent Lamphey Village Hall AGM the matter of illegal parking was discussed and is being dealt with by PCC/DVLA. Mr Parfitt reported that the FESCA AGM was held a few days ago and 16 representatives had been 






Page 731.
appointed. Mrs Hodgson reported that at the recent Lamphey School meeting there was nothing to report.

Correspondence.
13. Booklets etc:-
1) Clerks and Councils Direct

May 2017.

Issue 111.
14. Annual Reports:-

1)  Port of Milford Haven 2016.
15. Updates on Local Development Plan Allocation and Larger development sites in the National Park.  A copy of the latest update for April 2017 has been received. The only one referring to our area is Plot 5, Devon Court, Freshwater East.
16. Tourism Awards.  Freshwater East has been shortlisted as a finalist in the Best Dog Friendly Beach category of the Dog Friendly Pembrokeshire Tourism Awards and an invitation to attend the Awards at Slebech Park on 23 May 2017 has been received. 
17. Eluned Morgan AM/AC.  A letter and poster has been received. 

18. Lets Walk Pembrokeshire. A talk is taking place at Pembroke Dock Library on 24 May 2017.
19. Code of Practice on Workshop Matters – Annual Monitoring Exercise. A letter has been received from Welsh Government on this matter.
20. Free Planning Training. A free planning training workshop for Community and Town Councils is being held at Pembrokeshire Archives on 3 July 2017.
21. Training Courses. A list of training courses has been emailed to Members. The Chair asked what is the Community Council’s policy on this matter. Mr White replied that the Community Council encouraged Members to attend these courses. Mr Ridout commented that a few recent courses had been cancelled.
Resolved.  Members wishing to attend these training courses advise the Clerk to book a place on the relevant course.
22. PCNPLDP (Replacement Preferred Strategy). The PCNPA has prepared pre-deposit proposals documents for the above plan which outlines the Authority’s vision, preferred strategy and key policies. The closing date for comments is 21 July 2017.
23. Model Local Reselution Protocol for Community and Town Councils. A copy has been received from One Voice Wales.





Page 732.
24. Wales Audit Office. An invoice for the Audit of Accounts for 2015/16 amounting to £186 has been received.

Resolved.  The Wales Audit office be advised that this will be considered at our June 2017 meeting as at present we don’t have a Treasurer or new cheque signatories.
Next Meeting.

25. The next meeting of Lamphey Community Council will be held on Monday 26 June 2016 at 7PM in Lamphey Village Hall.



The meeting ended at 8.55pm.
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